
Court Operations’ Performance Management, Quality Assurance and Judicial Branch 

Statistics Unit Recognized Nationally for Continued Excellence  

 
The Connecticut Judicial Branch recently received the 2022 Award for Continued Excellence in 

statistical data reporting from the Conference of State Court Administrators (COSCA) and the 

National Center for State Courts (NCSC). The continued excellence award is a new award to 

recognize a state that has shown consistent excellence in data reporting over multiple years. 

Connecticut is the first state to receive this recognition. 

 

Connecticut also received Reporting Excellence Awards from COSCA/NCSC in 2016 and 2017, 

for the trial court and appellate court, respectively.  Led by Director Joe Greelish, the Branch’s 

Performance Management, Quality Assurance and Judicial Branch Statistics Unit is responsible 

for preparing and reporting the data.  

 

The Conference of State Court Administrators is an organization consisting of the chief court 

administrators of all 50 states. It was established to provide an effective network for the 

exchange of information, ideas, and methods to improve state courts. The National Center for 

State Courts is a not-for-profit independent organization that promotes the rule of law and 

improving the administration of justice in state courts through gathering information and 

producing innovative solutions.  
 
 

 
 


